Delta Kappa Gamma Meeting Minutes

Hoss's Steak House

Carlisle, PA 17013

November 23, 2013

· Program: Going the Distance by Brian Keefer

· Brian told about his spinal cord injury that occurred during his gymnastics training.  He shared about his therapy and his goal to walk again.

· Thanksgiving Trivia

· Reflection: “To Be Thankful”-Pat Crouse

· Roll Call: 5 guests and 16 members

· Minutes: September Minutes were accepted unanimously

· 1st- Mary Fetrow

· Report of Treasurer: Treasurer's report was accepted for audit.

· Gladys Burns dues were paid because Marlene was not able to get into contact with her.  She also has DKG insurance and would lose it if her dues were not paid.

· E-mail from Beverly Helms-International President

· Appreciated the $58 donation to the World Fellowship Fund

· Donations from individual members are tax deductible

· Margie thanked everyone for well wishes during her illness.

· $50 donation from Barb Allen due to resignation

· Jean Lewis and Barb Allen sent in resignation letters (We still need to vote on these resignations.)

· Report of President: 

· Attended the Education for Excellence Meeting to plan for State Convention in June.

· Suggested to put together an Early Career Educator (ECE) care package.

· Bring ideas to the February Meeting.

· Head Start Project: To raise funds for Head Start Program due to budget cuts (2 year project)

· Decorate a child's chair with hand prints from children in a Head Start Program.

· Email information to Mary Fetrow if you have information on a chair that we can use.

· Chairs will be taken to convention to be displayed.

· We will bring the chair back home to earn money through fundraisers or donations to go to Head Start.

· Details will be in the Keystonian

· Ad Hoc Committee Meeting: Denise, Ruth, Linkey, Crystal, Donna, Lillian, Tiffany, and Diana

· Annual Reports

· Print reports for committees to bring to Executive Board Meeting in January.

· www.dkg.org
· Workshop Proposal for International Convention is due January 3, 2014 and must be 50 minutes long.

Report of Committees:  Society Business

Ceremonies: Lillian

Communication and Publicity:

· Newsletter: Crystal

· A suggestion made to highlight a sister in the newsletter

· Diana will email the selected sister for additional information

· Send information to Crystal by January.

· Yearbook: Linda

· Pat suggests that we go to a red binder, so that we can print information on our own.

· Finance: Mary W.

· Membership: Diana

· Diana needs to collect data from members-Member Profile

· Diana will email the Member Profile to members.  Please submit to Diana by January 1, 2014.

· The collected data will be compiled so that Diana can complete the survey by January 30, 2014.

· We would receive a print out to help us with our SAP (Strategic Action Plan)

· Nominations: Donna

· Committee must meet ASAP (Donna, Diana, and Linda)

· Historical Records: Pat

· Pat has pictures from October Outing at the Cashtown Inn and Adams County Winery

· Thank you notes were sent to the Cashtown Inn and Adams County Winery for their helpfulness and wonderful accommodations.

· Pat and Ruth went to visit Margie to collect historical information about Kappa Chapter.  They had a wonderful visit.  Thank you Margie for sharing your wisdom with us.

· Projects (Bon-Ton, Head Start, ECE (Early Career Educators), Schools for Africa): Mary F.

· We earned $750 with our Bon-Ton booklet fundraiser

· Thanks to all of the ladies who helped sell booklets and for those who sold booklets at Bon-Ton as well.

· Programs: Linda

· Four-Chapter Meeting Plans:  Lillian Rowland-February 22nd :Hostesses: Personal Growth and World Fellowship

· Narrowed meals down to 5 choices.  Beverages will cost $2.00.

· Lillian will be making a form for meal choices.  Member who are attending will need to respond with their meal choices.

· Tiffany will work on meal cards for the meeting.

· Lillian will look into a cake or cupcakes.  Suggestions for a cake would be to include Kay's State Theme, “Engage, Empower, and Equip”

· Lillian will provide directions for Kay's travels to our 4-Chapter Meeting along with information for our meeting for Kay to speak to.

· Welfare: Linda Wineman

· Cards were sent to Jan, Felicia, and Gladys.  Please keep these ladies in your thoughts.

· Tiffany shared a thank you note from Heidi Badda for the ECE (Early Career Educator) centerpiece that Diana shared with her.

· Personal Growth: Mary W.

· Mary will be attending the Leadership and Professional Development Conference.

· Professional Affairs/Scholarship/Grant in Aid: Tiffany

· Will be in contact with our Grant in Aid schools over the the Christmas Break.

· US Forum: Lillian

· World Fellowship: Jean

· Visual and Performing Arts: Marlene

Unfinished Business:

· SAP Committee (Strategic Action Plan):  Appoint Committee, schedule a meeting in early January

New Business:

Announcements:

· Thanksgiving Trivia Answers and Pri

· Next Meeting: February 22nd at Bosler Library, Crystal Header, Speaker

· February 1st: Deadline for applying for State Scholarships, Enrichment Grants, International Scholarships.

· February 28th-March 1st: Leadership Training for Chapter Presidents for 2014-2016 this is a MUST for incoming chapter presidents and Leadership and Professional Development Conference at Ramada Inn, State College

· March 15th deadline for nominations for Rosebud Recognition (Tiffany Warner has been nominated by our chapter).

· April 1st-Deadline for Album of Distinction Nominations

· January 18th at 10:00 Executive Board Meeting at Donna's House

· Choral Retreat-Housing and meals provided by host family.  This is for chorus members singing at state convention.

